

Week 7 Newsletter 20/10/2023

Behaviour - Well Done!

At the Academy we use the reward and consequence system to warn children if their behaviour is not of the acceptable standard. Children should follow the school rules; Be Safe, Be Responsible and Be Respectful. The totals below show how many children have achieved this each week,



FS1	FS2	У1	Y2BB	Y2LB	УЗ	У4	Y 5	У6
16/16	22/22	21/24	17/17	18/18	26/26	31/31	30/30	32/32

FS1

87.8% & 1 late

FS2 98.1% & 2 lates Attendance & Lates

Whole School: 96.3% & 16 lates

Our attendance target for the year is 96.5%

Year to date is: 95.9%

У6

92.5% & 1 late

Y5

97.3% & 2 lates

У1

95% & 0 lates

Y2BB

99.4% & 2 lates

Y2LB

97.7% & 4 lates

У3

98.4% & 3 lates

У4

98.7% & 1 late

Follow Us Twitter - @DeltaEGarforth

EGPA Website www.egpa.org.uk



FS2- Noah Y1- Mason Y2BB- Grace Y2LB-Leo **Y3-Elliott** y4-Perrie

Y5- Logan У6-

Thank you to all parents/carers for attending our Achievement assembly to watch their child receive a Golden Award



If you attend Achievement assembly, please make sure that the photo is of your child only and please ensure you only post photos of your child on social media. There are parents who do not want their child photographed or on social media for personal reasons.

Upcoming Key Dates

Wednesday 25th October	Parents Evening			
Thursday 26th October	Parents Evening			
Thursday 26th October	Open Day for Reception 24			
Friday 27th October	School closes			
Friday 27th October	Dress down day for Halloween			
Monday 6th November	Training Day			
Tuesday 7th November	School opens			
Tuesday 14th November	Y4 Viking Day			
Monday 20th November	Individual school photos			
Friday 22nd December	School closes			

Read all about us...

FS1 We have had yet another wonderful week in Nursery! We have been super busy learning all about poetry specifically limericks for Poetry Week here at East Garforth, Nursery were amazing at learning and reciting their limerick! In maths the children have been counting superstars and have learnt to touch each object as they count, the did a wonderful job at counting the ghosts haunting our classroom! We have also enjoyed our first stay and play this week with lots of grown up's joining in the fun, we would like to send a special thank you to all those that attended and we can't wait for the next one. We are super excited for our last week of the half term and all the fun it will bring!

Y2BB This week in 2BB, we have learned about limericks for national poetry day. We have read some different limericks and chosen our favourite one which we will learn and perform on Friday. We have also added and subtracted ones, made tens to support addition and used related facts in maths. In reading, we have read a poem about risk and continued to read our class book, The Tunnel. In geography, we created some information about London for a tour guide and we completed our collages of The Shard in art. Overall, another great week this week. Well done, everyone!

Y2LB We have had a busy week in 2LB. We have really enjoyed exploring limericks as part of our school poetry week and the children did an incredible job of performing their favourite limerick to the rest of the school! In maths, we have been learning to add by making 10. In music, we have combined all of the skills we have been developing over the term and performed our song... we had to sing and play our instruments at the same time! In art, we have started to explore how we can use charcoal as a drawing medium. It has been very messy but lots of fun! Have a fabulous weekend everyone!

Y5 Year five have had another excellent week at school. In writing, we have been writing Limerick poems as part of Delta's poetry week, and the children have come up with some hilarious examples! In addition to this, we have been working hard on some tricky multiplication and division problems in maths, as well as learning about what makes a capital city a capital city! Well done on a brilliant week year five and have a great weekend!

FS2 We have had another fantastic week in FS2! We have continued reading 'Ollie's Lost Kitten', taking part in some drama activities and creating some brilliant pictures. We have innovated our class story map, changing the lost kitten to a lost pig, and we have each then created our own story map innovating the story ourselves. In maths we have been learning about 1 more and 1 less with numbers between 1-3, and we have been working hard in phonics learning some new phonemes. On Monday we celebrated 'Bring a stick to school day', where we turned our sticks into something different- we created magic wands, kites and pet dragons! Thank you to all the adults who attended our Stay and Play on Wednesday, we hope you had as much fun as we did!

Y1 Year 1 have been extremely busy this week, putting our acting skills to the test and learning a limerick for 'Poetry Week'. They practised and practised until they were ready to perform in assembly. Understandably they were all amazing! In Maths, we started to look addition and subtraction. We found out about the Whole Part Model and how numbers could be split into 2 parts. In Art, we learnt how to tear and cut materials to make different shapes. We then learnt how to layer materials. Finally, we applied all our skills and created a collage of a tree.

Y3 This week in Year Three, we tackled challenging subtraction problems in math and explored the art of writing limericks during Poetry Week. In our curriculum, we delved into Iron Age settlements and their use of moss. In art, we honed our skills using soft pastels to practice layering and adjusting tones, and in P.E., we all successfully learned how to skip. A huge well done to everyone!

Υ4

This week has been poetry week and we have loved reading and writing limericks:

There once was a class (Year 4) Who always wanted to learn more From limericks to Jorvik And Mamma Mia in music We never find learning a bore!

Y6 Despite the end of half term tiredness, year 6 have continued working their socks off across the entire curriculum. In maths, we have been finding equivalent fractions and then applying the skill to simplify fractions. In writing, we enjoyed performing some David Anderson poetry and then wrote our own limericks! In the wider curriculum, we learnt about climate zones and time zones, the architecture of different religious buildings and painted tonal gradients. Have a brilliant weekend and well done on another fantastic week in year 6!

************ **Head of Academy Message**

 \star

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\sim}$

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\swarrow}$

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\not\sim}$

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\cancel{\sim}}$

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Longrightarrow}$

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\cancel{\sim}}$ $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$

 \Rightarrow \Rightarrow $\stackrel{\wedge}{\boxtimes}$

 \Rightarrow

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$ \Rightarrow \star

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$

 \star

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$

 \star

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$ $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Longrightarrow}$

 \star

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\boxtimes}$

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$

The children are doing amazing, staying focussed and working hard over this 8 week half term and I know that class teachers are looking forward to sharing lots of amazing news and progress with everyone at parent's evening next week. I would like to take this opportunity to * introduce Mr Lowe, who many of the children and parents will have seen around school this \star week. Mr Lowe will be working to support children in KS2 and has settled in very well as part 🖈 of the team at EGPA. We would all also like to wish good luck and congratulations to Mrs Wood as she begins her maternity leave this week. We look forward to welcoming her back later in the academic year.

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\sim}$

 \star

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\sim}$

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Longrightarrow}$

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\not\sim}$ $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\not\sim}$

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\not\sim}$

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\swarrow}$

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\swarrow}$

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\boxtimes}$

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$ $\stackrel{\wedge}{\simeq}$

 \star

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$

 \star

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$

☆

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$

☆

☆

☆

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Longrightarrow}$

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Longrightarrow}$

 \star

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\swarrow}$ $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$

Thank you for your continued support and we hope that you all have a fantastic weekend. See you next week!

Mr Cooke

Sporting News

A fantastic event once again on Tuesday for numerous children to show off their skills and enjoy being part of a great team. Well done to all our children who took part in the 3/4 football tournament at Garforth Academy. Thank you to all the parents who supported and cheered on the children.



Dress Down Day

Children throughout school are invited to come to school dressed up for Halloween on Friday 27th October. A suggested voluntary donation of £1 towards school funds would be welcomed. Thank you for your support.
